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Present:  John F. Fairbanks, Laila J. Michaud, Joseph E. Flanagan 
 
 
CALL TO ORDER 
 
Mr. Fairbanks called the meeting to order at 7:00 p.m. in the Selectmen’s Office at Town 
Hall.  He announced that the meeting was being broadcast live and recorded by 
Ashburnham Westminster Community Access TV; he also confirmed with those present 
that no other party was taking an audio or video recording of the meeting. 
 
 
APPROVAL OF WARRANTS 
 
Board members reviewed and approved the following warrants: 
 
 February 3, 2011 Deduction #47D  $144,823.69 
 February 7, 2011 Accounts Payable #49  $  22,440.71 
 February 14, 2011 Accounts Payable #50  $  92,883.07 
    Payroll #51   $168,495.16 
 
 
FY 2012 BUDGET REVIEW 
 
The DPW, Treasurer/Collector, Town Accountant and Cemetery Superintendent were on 
hand to discuss proposed FY12 budgets. 
 
Regarding the Treasurer/Collector’s Short Term Interest line item John Fairbanks asked 
the Advisory Board to consider reducing this line item by $5,000 or $10,000 and consider 
putting this money into the tax title article used for collections. 
 
STATE REPRESENTATIVE KIM FERGUSON 
 
State Representative Kim Ferguson was on hand to present the Board with two State 
Flags.    She also mentioned that they were starting the Governor’s budget and were in 
the early stages.  She advised that at this point, no supplemental budget for additional 
snow removal money was on the docket but this didn’t mean there won’t be something 
coming. 
 
SPECIAL TOWN MEETING WARRANT 
 
Ms. Michaud moved that the Board approve the March 1, 2011 Special Town Meeting 
Warrant as printed.  Mr. Flanagan seconded the motion.  The motion passed 
unanimously. 
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ENERGY ADVISORY COMMITTEE – GREEN COMMUNITY STATUS UPDATE 
 
Joe Macchia stated that the EAC wanted to let the Board of Selectmen know where they 
are in the process of trying to achieve a “Green Community Status”.  He said the goal 
was to reduce the electrical costs by 20%. 
 
Doug Hurley stated that in achieving Green Community status, the Town would be 
allowed to obtain additional grant money. The EAC’s goal is to bring recommendations 
(Zoning changes) to the Fall Special Town Meeting.   In order to do so, the EAC will be 
interviewing departments based on the guidelines from the Department of Energy 
Resources Green Communities Program.    
 
ANNUAL TOWN MEETING ARTICLE 
 
Mr. Flanagan moved that the Board put a placeholder for an article on the Annual Town 
Meeting to address the acquisition of the Morris property on Main Street.  Ms. Michaud 
seconded the motion.  The motion passed unanimously. 
 
8:40 P.M. EXECUTIVE SESSION 
 
Mr. Fairbanks moved that the Board enter into executive session to discuss strategy with 
respect to collective bargaining; further, that the Chair declare that an open meeting may 
have a detrimental effect on the bargaining position of the Town, and to adjourn directly 
from executive session. Mr. Flanagan seconded the motion.  The motion passed 
unanimously on a roll call vote. 
 
ADJOURNMENT 
 
The Board adjourned from executive session at 8:53 p.m. 
 
Respectfully submitted, 
 
 
 
Joseph E. Flanagan, Clerk 
(Prepared by B. Kazan) 
 


